
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ADDENDUM #1 
RFP #23-0086 

TRAINING FOR HEALTHCARE AND PUBLIC SAFETY PROFESSIONALS ON 
SCREENING, BRIEF INTERVENTION, AND REFERRAL TO TREATMENT (SBIRT) AS PART OF THE 

OVERDOSE PREVENTION OD2A: LOCAL GRANT 
 

 
January 29, 2024 
 
The following is to ensure that vendors have complete information prior to submitting a proposal. Here are some 
clarifications regarding the proposal for Training for Healthcare and Public Safety Professionals on Screening, Brief 
Intervention, and Referral to Treatment (SBIRT) as Part of the Overdose Prevention OD2A: Local Grant. 
 
Questions and/or statements of clarification are in bold font, and answers to specific questions are italicized. 
 

1. Can you provide further guidance on rough estimates of the total number of trainees you 
anticipate having each year?  
 
Answer: As outlined in Reference 1. OD2A Healthcare and Public Safety SBIRT Training Quarterly 
Report Grant Years 1 & 2 (pages 18-21 in the RFP), the tentative goal is to train 20 healthcare provider 
attendees and 30 public safety attendees per year. This number may be modified through agreement 
between the Sedgwick County Health Department and the selected proposer during the contract 
development process. 

 
Firms interested in submitting a proposal must respond with complete information and deliver on or before  
1:45 pm CST, Tuesday, February 27, 2024. Late proposals will not be accepted and will not receive consideration for 
final award. 
 
“PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE PROPOSAL RESPONSE PAGE.” 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Joe Thomas, NIGP-CPP, CPSM, CPSD, C.P.M. 
Director of Purchasing 
 
 
 
 
JT/ks 

     SEDGWICK COUNTY, KANSAS 
DIVISION OF FINANCE 

Purchasing Department 
100 N. Broadway, Suite 610 ~ Wichita, KS  67202 

Phone: 316 660-7255    Fax: 316 660-1839 
       http://sedgwickcounty.org/finance/purchasing.asp 
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